July 17, 2003
Members 

Allegheny County Council

119 Courthouse

436 Grant Street

Pittsburgh, PA 15219

Dear Council Members:  

I am writing to advise you of my intention to allow Bill Number 1235-03, an ordinance of the County of Allegheny, Commonwealth of Pennsylvania directing that a referendum question authorizing the deletion of Subsection 6(b) of Article III of the County’s Home Rule Charter, which subsection places restrictions on the ability of certain persons to run for federal, state, county and local office, be placed on the November 4, 2003 Municipal General Election ballot, to become effective without my signature.  

Whether or not I support the matter outlined in the legislation, I am in favor of letting the people decide the fate of this issue.  Therefore, I believe County Council has the right to place this matter before the voters on November 4, 2003.  
It is unfortunate that the members of the majority party on Council are willing to place this issue on the ballot, but on the same night, reject an attempt to allow the voters to decide on a Row Office Consolidation question.  It is evident from their actions that they are only in favor of letting the people decide an issue when their self interests are at stake.  
For these reasons I am reluctantly allowing Bill Number 1235-03 to become effective without my signature. 

Sincerely,

James C. Roddey

